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Pelindo Regional 4 invites journalists to visit
the port in Bitung
Admin -- 25 November 2024

BITUNG, 22 November 2024 - PT Pelabuhan Indonesia (Persero) Regional 4 held a Media Port Visit activity

by inviting journalists from Manado and Bitung to visit Bitung Port and Bitung Container Terminal (TPK),

Friday (22/11/2024).

Media Port Visit is one of the Company's activities aimed at introducing Pelindo's managed ports. As well as

providing more understanding to the public through the media, about the strategic role of ports in supporting

the national economy, especially also in international trade and logistics.

Pelindo Regional 4 Executive Director Abdul Azis said that the media is important in the development of the

company. ‘Pelindo has always established synergy and collaboration with the media. We realise that the

media is very important for the development of the company, both now and in the future,’ Abdul Azis said.



‘The media is also one of Pelindo's stakeholders which is very important as a partner in synergy and

collaboration,’ he continued.

He hopes that through the Media Port Visit, the relationship between Pelindo and the media and journalists

that has been well established will be even better in the future.

He also hopes that through this activity, the media crew can get more information about Pelindo. Especially

related to various positive things that have been pursued by Pelindo, especially in the Manado and Bitung

regions, and in Eastern Indonesia (KTI) in general.

‘Hopefully this Media Port Visit activity can be useful, both for Pelindo and also for fellow journalists who

have visited and seen firsthand what Pelindo has done in Bitung and its surroundings,’ said Abdul Azis.

Terminal Head (TH) TPK Bitung Teguh Firdaus said that his party thanked the cooperation with the media

that had been established quite well so far.

‘The media has a very important role, especially for the development of Pelindo, especially in the Bitung

area,’ he said.

General Manager (GM) Pelindo Regional 4 Bitung, James David Hukom added that the role, support, and

attention of the media are very important. ‘Without the media, the public will not know what Pelindo has

done for the community and region, as well as the wider Indonesia,’ he said.

Meanwhile, GM Pelindo Regional 4 Manado Nurlayla Arbie hopes that the synergy and collaboration

between Pelindo and the media crew will continue to be well established so that it can provide even greater

benefits in the future.


